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The Weyburn Police Service would like to remind all new drivers of the legal requirements. Unless you
have a valid Class 5 driver’s licence you are required to drive with someone who is qualified to be a
supervising driver. What this means is that if you have a Class 7 licence you cannot drive alone.

The Weyburn PS would also like to remind the driver’s that there is a legal requirement to STOP when
directed to do so by a School Patrol Crossing Guard. These very dedicated school children provide a very
valuable service to ensure the safety of all users of the road. When they are displaying the STOP paddle
all drivers are legally obligated to stop. A driver found in violation of that law can face a substantial fine.

November 11%

As a result of a traffic stop an 18 year old male was found to be in violation of numerous provisions of
the Traffic Safety Act. He was charged with driving an unregistered vehicle and also charged with driving
while disqualified. The vehicle was impounded.

The Weyburn PS received a call regarding damage that had been done to a residence and vehicle. Upon
investigation it was learned that owing to a complicated personal situation tempers from a number of
individuals got the better of them A 25 year old male and a 16 year old female were arrested and
charges are pending.

November 13™

The Weyburn PS received a report of a hit & run collision to a vehicle parked in the 300 Block of 5t
Street. It appears that a vehicle sideswiped a parked vehicle damaging the parked vehicle’s

mirror. Anyone having any information with respect to this or any other crime is asked to contact the
Weyburn Police Service, or to call Crime Stoppers.

The Weyburn Police Combined Traffic Services conducted a traffic stop on Highway # 39. Asaresulta
38 year old Estevan male was charged with numerous offences under both the Traffic Safety Act and the
Alcohol Gaming Regulation Act.

November 14™

The Weyburn PS received a call requesting assistance in a domestic dispute involving a 29 year old male
and a 44 year old female. The matter is still under investigation.

November 15™

The Weyburn PS, while on patrol, found a vehicle to be parked in an odd location. Upon investigating a
45 year old male driver was arrested for having Care & Control of the vehicle while impaired.

If you or anyone you know has any information regarding any of the above
crimes, or any other serious crime, police are encouraging you to contact Crime
Stoppers at 1-800-222-Tips(8477), or to contact the Weyburn Police Service.



